
Tuesday, September 21, 2021 

  

     The Cass County Board of Supervisors met at 9:00 a.m. with four members present: Steve Baier chair; Stephen Green, 

John Hartkopf, and Mark O’Brien. Absent: Bernard Pettinger.  Agenda upon motion by O’Brien, 2nd by Green was 

approved.  Minutes of September 14, 2021 upon motion by Hartkopf, 2nd by O’Brien were approved. 

 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

     County sanitarian Jotham Arber (Guthrie Co. Health Dept.), virtually, gave update on activities in Cass County.  A 

28E Agreement between Cass County and the Iowa Department of Natural Resources needs approved.  The Board 

requested a copy of the agreement be emailed so they may all review it.  Action postponed until next meeting.   

 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

     County Engineer reviewed current road projects.   

 

     Bridge on West 6th St needs repaired and the project costs (around $410,000) will be shared by Cass County and 

Atlantic. 

 

     After due discussion, motion by O’Brien, 2nd by Green: to approve a 28E Agreement defining the duties and 

responsibilities of the County and City with regard to repair of a locally funded bridge rehabilitation project for bridge 

located on West 6th Street over the Nishnabotna River.  Carried unanimously. 

 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

     Baier asked for thoughts of other members on keeping or selling the farm ground and/or facility at the ‘county farm’.  

Green and O’Brien said they were in favor of selling.  Consensus was to not be ‘landlords’.  Baier and O’Brien are 

meeting with a group that is interested in the facility. 

 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

    Board discussed advertising for a county Info. Tech. person.  Decided to advertise with applications’ deadline of 

October 6. 

 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

     Board discussed use of American Rescue Plan funds.  The Board has been asked whether or not funds could be used 

for tourism.  Will be researched 

 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

     Motion by O’Brien, 2nd by Hartkopf: to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned.  Next meeting Sept. 30, 2021.   

 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

 

/s/-Steve Baier, Chair                                         Attest: /s/-Dale Sunderman, Auditor 
 


